
 

Orlando Science Schools 
WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

“The mission of Orlando Science Middle/High Charter School is to provide 
students with a well-rounded education with special emphasis on Science, 
Technology, Engineering, Mathematics (STEM) and Reading in the light of 

research based, proven and innovative instructional methods in a stimulating 
environment.” 
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Principal’s Corner 

 Dear Parents and Guardians! 
 
I hope are had another wonderful week and we are ready to finish off the 
2015-2016 school year on an outstanding note.  This week’s newsletter is 
filled with many fun new details and information. Read it as a family over 
dinner or as a group. 
 
On pages five and six you will find the end of year reminder information 
that is due by June 8th 2016. On page sixteen is information regarding 
yearbook distribution. Page seven is the EOC calendar for the upcoming 
week. Please be sure to ready the important message from Ms. Santos 
located on page fifteen regarding these exams.  
 
On Wednesday May 25th 2015 OSS Middle High Staff went to OSES to hold 
a 5th Grade Middle School Night. For a recap on this event please turn to 
page twelve.  
 
On page twenty one you will find a highlight video of our Spring Band 
Concert. I would to thank everyone who made this event possible.   
 
Please be advised that the last three days of school will be a regular 
dismissal days. On Monday and Tuesday June 6th and 7th we will have a 
normal dismissal time and on Wednesday we will have a regular early day. 
Please review important dates located on pages two and fifteen to help 
keep you updated on everything happening at OSS the remainder of the 
school year.  
 
Congratulations to the 2015-2016 Senior Class, you did it! You have 
completed an amazing accomplishment and we are so very proud of you. 
Please see page twenty two for more details. Congratulations to the 2015-
2016 Orlando Science Valedictorians please see page twenty three for more 
details. 
 
Have a fun, wonderful and safe weekend. Please do not forget that Monday 
is Memorial Day so we will see you all on Tuesday! 
Sincerely, 

Abdulaziz Yalcin 
Principal 
Orlando Science 
Middle/High School 

  
 

Date:  May 27th2016 
Issue: 241 
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PTC have finished for the 2015-2016 School Year. 

2015-2016  Progress Report/Report Card Dates 

1st Quarter Progress Report Card Wednesday, September 23, 2015 
1st Quarter Report Card Thursday, October 22, 2015 

 
2nd Quarter Progress Report Card Friday, November 20, 2015 
2nd Quarter Report Card Thursday, January 14, 2016 
 
3rd Quarter Progress Report Card Wednesday, February 17, 2016 
3rd Quarter Report Card Thursday, March 17, 2016 

  
4th Quarter Progress Report Card Wednesday, May 4, 2016 
4th Quarter Report Card Wednesday, June 8, 2016 

OSS Upcoming Events 
 

 May 27th: International Night 5-6:30PM 

 May 30th: Memorial Day(Schools and District Offices are closed)  

 June 1st: 12th Grade Graduation at the Orlando Repertory Theatre  beginning at 6pm 

 June 1st: Textbook Collection Begins (6th-11th Grade) 

 June 7th: 8th Grade Graduation at the Majestic Event Center beginning at 5pm. 

 June 7th: Middle School Locker Clean-out 

 June 8th: High School Locker Clean-out 

 June 8th :Last Day of School for the 2015-2016 School Year/Report Cards Released  

 June 8th: Last day to turn in business envelope for test scores and final report card. 

Last day to collect all Medication located at the front office.  

2016-2017 School Year 

 June 14th 2016: Uniform Sale at OSS 

 June 20th 2016: Last Day to order EPI School Supply Packs 

 July 12th 2016: Uniform Sale at OSS 

 August 5th 2016: Sign Ups begin for 2016-2017 Clubs 

 August 13th 2016: Orientation Day(Open House) 

 August 15th 2016: First Day of School for the 2016-2017 School Year! 
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Date Event(s) 

May 23rd1618 The Thirty Year War begins. 

May 24th 1878 The first American bicycle races is held in 
Boston. 

May 25th1395 Jesse Owens sets six world records in less 
than a hour in Ann Arbor, Michigan. 

May 26th 1977 The movie Star Wars debuts. 

May 27th1937 San Francisco’s Golden Gate Bridge opens. 

This Week  
 

In History… 
 

If you would like to know more information regarding each of these events, please visit: 

http://www.historynet.com/ 
 

http://www.historynet.com/
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Coming 2016-2017  

Orlando Science Schools is proud to announce the opening of  

Help spread the world that Orlando Science Schools is expanding to Osceola 
County with Osceola Science Charter School. For the 2016-2017 school year we 
are currently enrolling grades K-3rd. If you know anyone that is interested please 

tell them to visit http://osceolascience.org/ or  
Call 407-864-8296.  

 
We will be holding open house on the following dates and times: 

Saturday, June 11th 2016 11AM-1PM 
Saturday, June 18th 2016 11AM-1PM 
Saturday, June 25th 2016 11AM-1PM 

Saturday July 2nd 2016 11AM-1PM 
 

 
Our newest location is located at  

2880 North Orange Blossom Trail, Kissimmee, FL 34741  

 
Please share this great news with your Osceola resident friends who might be 

looking for a great school for their children. 

http://osceolascience.org/
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End of the Year Reminders 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
As the end of the 2015-2016 School Year Approaches, OSS has a few important reminders that need to be addressed: 

1. Upcoming 7th Graders: You must get your 7th grade immunizations before next school year. An original copy of 

the immunization document must be brought to the school registrar before school starts. If you do not supply 

OSS with this document you will not be given a class schedule for the 2016-2017 School Year.  

2. All Students: Must get a physical before the 2016-2017 school year. An original copy of the physical must be 

brought to the school registrar before school starts. If you do not supply OSS with these documents you will not 

be given a class schedule for the 2016-2017 School Year.  

3. New Address: If you moved or changed your address. You must fill out the first two pages of the enrollment 

forms. If you need these forms please contact Ms. Smith and she will provide them to you. They are also located 

on our school website, under the TAB “Enrollment Forms” on the left hand side. An original copy of your lease 

must be brought to the school registrar before school starts. You will also need correct proof of Orange County 

Domicile. If you do not supply OSS with this document you will not be given a class schedule for the 2016-2017 

School Year. 

4. Medication Pick UP: Medication/inhalers, etc. that are located at the front office must be picked up by June 8th 

2016. Any medications not picked up by this date will be properly disposed of. 

5. 2016-2017 Emergency Contact Forms: Please be advised that ALL STUDENTS will be required to turn in a 

completed “2016-2017 Emergency Contact form”. These forms are not optional; if the form is not supplied to 

OSS by open house you will not be given a class schedule for the 2016-2017 School Year.  You may find this form 

on our website under the “Enrollment Form” tab on the left hand side; it is located on page five and six. You will 

need to fill out both pages. Forms may be given to Ms. Smith once they are complete.  

6. Business Envelope and Stamp Required:  We will be mailing your student’s state test scores and final report 

cards once they arrive to you over the summer. It is required that every student bring in a business envelope, 

stamp and the below form before June 8th 2016. Please do not self-address the envelope. Ms. Smith will take 

care of that for you. Please make sure all items on the below form are filled out correctly. Ms. Smith will also 

send home a blank “2016-2017 Emergency Contact Form” in your envelope as well.  

 

OSS Envelope Information Form  
 

Student Name (Please Print):______________________________________________ 
 
Current Grade Level: ___________th  
 
Current Mailing Address (Please Print): 
___________________________________________________________________ 

 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

___________________________________________________________________ 
 

This form along with a blank (non-self-addressed) envelope and stamp are due no later than June 8th 2016. 
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2016-2017 Document Reminders 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
The following items are required in order to receive a 2016-2017 class Schedule at Open House, please 
understand that these are an OCPS requirement and they are required by every student. Once you read 
through the entire list, please sign and return the bottom form to Ms. Smith along with the “OSS 
Envelope Information Form”, a blank business envelope and stamp. 

o Upcoming 7th Grade Immunization Documents: Original Copy due to School Registrar by Open 

House. 

o New Address:  If you moved, you must fill out the first two pages of the enrollment 

documents. An original copy of your lease must be brought to the school registrar before 

school starts. You will also need a correct proof of Orange County Domicile. You may find the 

enrollment document forms on our website under the “Enrollment Form” tab on the left hand 

side. 

o School Physical: All students are required to have an updated School Physical on file. These 

physicals are different than “sports physicals”. An original copy of the physical must be 

brought to the school registrar. Please note these physical given on a yearly basis for example 

if your student received their physical in September of 2015 then they will be due for their 

annual physical of September 2016. 

o 2016-2017 Emergency Contact Form: Please be advised that ALL STUDENTS will be required 

to turn in a completed “2016-2017 Emergency Contact form”. These forms are not optional; if 

the form is not supplied to OSS by open house you will not be given a class schedule for the 

2016-2017 School Year.  You may find this form on our website under the “Enrollment Form” 

tab on the left hand side; it is located on page five and six. You will need to fill out both pages. 

Forms may be given to Ms. Smith once they are complete.  

 Please tear off the below portion and return it with the “OSS Envelope Information Form” and contents. 
The first 7th period class that returns all of their forms and contents will earn a free dress down day. All 

forms are due no later than June 8th 2016. 

 
 

I ______________________________(Parent Name Printed) have read both the “End of Year Reminders” 
document and “2016-2017 Document Reminders” document and understand that failure to turn in any of 
the above required documents will result in my student not receiving their 2016-2017 Class schedule.  
 
Student Name (Printed):_________________________________________ 
 
Current Grade Level: _______th  
 
7th Period Class: ________________________________________________ 
 
Parent Signature: _______________________________________________ 
 
Date: _________________________________________________________ 
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Lost and Found Clean Out  

 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

  

EXTRA, EXTRA 
 

Orlando Science School System Accreditation 
 

Orlando Science School’s plan to obtain accreditation for a school system is moving forward. A 
Readiness Visit was conducted by AdvancED to prepare the school’s accreditation team for what 

is to come over the next several months. 
 

Please view the link below for updates, links, and further information about Policies and 
Procedures of AdvancED. 

 

http://www.orlandoscience.org/advanced-accreditation/front-page/advanced-accreditation 

 

Saturday Leadership Academy 
 
 

“Saturday Leadership Academy” 

has concluded for the 2015-2016 School 

Year. 

On April 22nd 2016,  
 Lost and Found was emptied. Every Friday from now until the remainder of the school year Lost 

and Found will be emptied.  
 

Please retrieve your lost items in a timely manner. 

http://www.orlandoscience.org/advanced-accreditation/front-page/advanced-accreditation
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Blake Gardner Wins History Fair 

Special Recognition Award 
 

Blake Gardner competed in the Florida History Fair, and won The American Colonial 

Heritage Award sponsored by the Florida Society, Sons of the American Revolution, for his 

website titled: The Early Colonial Era - Spanish Colonization of the New World 

Mr. Ralph D Nelson Jr.(Pictured Above), the Lake-Sumter Chapter President of the 

Florida Society of Sons of the American Revolution, presented him with his award on May 

27, 2016. 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

International 

Night 
When: Friday May 27th 2016 

Time: 5-6:30PM 

Where: OSS 



 

  

Page 11 of 24 

 
  



 

 

 
  5

th 
Grade Middle  

School Night 
On Wednesday May 25th 2016, OSS Middle and High School Teacher and Staff held a 5th Grade Middle School 

Night at OSES. This night gave upcoming 6th grade students and their parents and better understanding of 
what to expect during their middle school years. Ms. Stevens did a wonderful job explaining everything from 

the bell schedule to uniforms, to the course pathways students will take and she even discussed clubs and 
extra-curricular activities OSS middle and high has to offer. Mr. Akyalcin was present to help discuss math 

curriculum, Mr. Jenkins helped explain what OSS Band has to offer and a few other exciting events that 
happen at OSS. Mrs. Frunker provided a better understanding of what to expect from the English department 
and Ms. Santos was also present to help better explain History Fair and other items students can except from 

their history classes. Mr. Murphy and Mr. Han were also present to help answer any specific questions 
parents and students had. Overall the even was a wonderful success and we are very excited to welcome our 

newest 6th grade class for the 2016-2017 School Year. 
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Do you want to learn how to oil paint this summer? 

Oil Painting Club along with Mr. Robles will be hosting a 3-Day 

Summer Workshop. 

Oil Painting Parent and Student 
Summer Day Workshop 

Learn how to: 

 Identify brushes 

 Mix colors 

 Prepare a canvas 

 Create depth in your painting  

 Create different planes, 
backgrounds and 
foregrounds 

 Use brushes  

 Use a palette knight 

 Paint sky, clouds, mountains, 
trees, grass, rocks 

 Paint water, reflections, 
seascapes, landscapes, 
houses, waterfalls, rivers and 
flowers  

Event Details: 

 When: July 5th, 6th and 7th 
2016 10AM-12PM 

 Where: Orlando Science 
Middle High 

2427 Lynx Lane 
Orlando FL, 32804 

 Fee: $10(This will go to oil 
painting club) 

 Materials List: 
o Canvas 
o Linseed Oil 
o Fan Brush 
o Filbert Brush  
o 2” Brush 
o 1” Brush 
o Liner Brush 
o Pack of mixed 

brushes 
o Oil Paint Box of 12 
o Palette knife 
o Plastic palette 

board 
o Paper towels  

Please contact Mr. Han for more info. 
CHan@orlandoscience.org 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

OSS Graduation 
8th Grade Graduation 

 

Tuesday June 7th 2016 

5:00 PM 

Majestic Event Center  

801 North John Young Parkway 

Orlando, FL 32804 
 

12th Grade Graduation 
 

Wednesday June 1st 2016 

6:00PM 

Orlando Repertory Theatre 

1001 E Princeton ST. 

Orlando, FL 32803 
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Important Reminders: 
Below is a list of important dates to keep in mind as we approach the end of 

the 2015-2016 school year and begin summer vacation: 

 Common Final Exams: Common Final Exams will begin on Tuesday, May 31st and end on 

Friday, June 3rd.  Exams will be administered in class, following the block schedule posted in the 
hallways and newsletter.  Please ensure your student is present, and arrives on time.  If a student 
misses a test, the student will receive a 59% for the exam, which counts towards 20% of the course 
grade.  If you have any questions please contact Ms. Santos at Julie.Santos@OrlandoScience.org. 

 Textbook Collection: Textbook collection will begin on Wednesday June 1st 2016 for grades 6th-

11th.  

 Locker Clean-out: Locker clean out will take place on June 7th 2016 for Middle School and June 

8th 2016 for high school.  

 Lost and Found Clean-out: Will take place next Friday June 3rd 2016 and June 8th 2016. Please 

make sure students grab all of their belonging before leaving for summer vacation. 

 Medication: Any student who has any type of medication in the front office or medical equipment 

must have parent or guardian collect these items before June 8th 2016, or they will be properly 
disposed of. 

 2016-2017 Emergency Contact forms: All students returning for the 2016-2017 School 

year must turn in a “2016-2017 Emergency Contact form” regardless of grade level. Failure to turn in 
this form by August 13th 2016 will prevent you from receiving your 2016-2017 Class Schedules.  

 Envelope: A stamped non addressed envelope is due by June 8th 2016 along with the End of the 

Year Reminder Documents. You will not have your student’s final report cards and test scores mailed 
home to you unless an envelope is provided. This is required for senior students as well. 

 Uniform Sale: The uniform company will be at OSS on June 14th 2016 and July 12th 2016 selling uniforms 

for the 2016-2017 School Year.  
 Open House: Open House (Orientation) will take place on August 13th 2016. 
 Academic/Athletic Electives: The last day to sign up for academic/athletic electives is Monday July 

4th 2016. You may use the following link: http://www.orlandoscience.org/home-1/front-page/academic-
athletic-elective-course-request-form-2016  

 2016-2017 Club Sign Ups: Club signups will go live on August 5th 2016. A time has not yet been 

determined but we recommend you continue checking the website.  
 Summer Camps: Summer Camps being held at OSS will listed on www.orlandoscience.org, we ask that 

you continue checking the website the next few weeks as more information is posted. 
 

mailto:Julie.Santos@OrlandoScience.org
http://www.orlandoscience.org/home-1/front-page/academic-athletic-elective-course-request-form-2016
http://www.orlandoscience.org/home-1/front-page/academic-athletic-elective-course-request-form-2016
http://www.orlandoscience.org/


 

 

 
  

2015-2016 

Yearbooks 
The 2015-2016 Yearbooks have arrived. Students may begin picking up their yearbooks on 

the following days listed below. Please note that dates were selected due to testing and will 
not be changed. Students are permitted to bring their yearbooks to school but are not 

allowed to have them out during class time or causing distractions for others. It is strongly 
advised that once your students receive their yearbooks that they write their names in side 

of the cover. If your student’s books are taken away they will not receive them back until 
the end of the day. If your student will not be in school on the date they are to be 

distributed they may pick them up the day they return. 
 

Seniors: May 27th 2016 during 7th period  
 

6th-11th Grade: June 3rd 2016 during 7th period. 
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  OSS Taekwondo Club 

Belt Ceremony 
The OSS Taekwondo Club held their “Belt Ceremony” on Wednesday May 18th 2016. This event took place 
in the OSS gymnasium and Master Chang M Park Pagan and Master Layla Abugherir Pagan conducted the 
second belt promotion of the 2015-2016 School Year. Both Mr. Yalcin and Mr. Murphy joined the students 
in this ceremony along with their parents. Congratulations to the following students who advanced to the 

next level, your hard work and dedication do not go unnoticed. 

Joshua Z. 

Rushil R. 

Bryan K.  

Ciera E. 

Adrian P. 

Layla P. 

Joshua P. 

Jouvince L-J. 

Damien T. 



 

 

Prioritized 
Bad 

Weather 

Days 
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  Uniform Sale 
We are pleased to announce that the Uniform 

Company will be bringing OSES and OSS uniforms to 

both locations during the following dates and times: 
 

 

OSS: 
Tuesday June 14th 12-8pm  
Tuesday July 12th 12-8pm 

 
OSES: 

Tuesday June 21st 12-8pm 
Tuesday July 19th 12-8pm 

 
*Please be advised that both locations will carry both OSES and OSS 

uniforms. 



 

 

 
 
 
  

 

2016-2017 Orientation Day 
OSS Middle/High is pleased to announce our 2016-2017 School Year 

Orientation Day (Open House) will be held on 

August 13th 2016 
Time: TBA 
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Spring Band Concert 

This past week on Wednesday, May 11th, we held our annual OSS/OSES 

Spring Music Program. This annual event combines groups from both Orlando 

Science Elementary as well as Orlando Science Middle-High Schools to put 

on one large musical event to help wrap-up the school year. Acts included 

the K-2 Young Singers, which performed favorites from some of today's 

popular performers like Katy Perry and One Direction. The Hip Hop club 

performed songs and step routines using popular Hip Hop and R&B classics. 

The American Sign Language Club performed a rendition of Cyndi Lauper's 

True Colors completely without vocals. The Elementary Chorus performed a 

mix of old and new pieces which featured several soloists. The Elementary 

Band played several classical pieces, including John Williams's Star Wars. 

Finally, the Middle-High School Band played several pieces, with the 

highlights being medleys based from the movies Jurassic Park and The Dark 

Knight. Overall, it was received as a resounding success and a fine example 

of these students' accomplishments. 

 

Below is the link for video highlights from the event: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=45gMjS9NscA&feature=youtu.be 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=45gMjS9NscA&feature=youtu.be


 

 

 
 
 
  

2016  

Senior Class 

Congratulations to the class of 2016, you did it! We are so very proud of each and everyone 
one of you. You have completed a remarkable life achievement and you are now ready for 

what the future holds. Remember keep up the great work in everything you do and 
continue being the wonderful individuals that you are. You have earned this, every 

countless homework assignment, project and late night study session, has lead you here 
today. I will leave you with a quote that best fits the class of 2016, because you are the next 

class that has the ability to change the world. 
 
You are educated. Your certification is in your degree. You may think of it as the ticket to the good 

life. Let me ask you to think of an alternative. Think of it as your ticket to change the world.… 
-Tom Brokaw 
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2015-2016 

Orlando Science Valedictorians 
 

Valedictorians 

Elizabeth Martin Sebastian Orellana 

Salutatorian 

Sebastian Gonzalez 



 

 

Lunch Menu 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

May/June 


